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I have been ordered by a superior officer to complete this written report. Nothing

that I include in this report, nor evidence derived from the report may be used
against me in any criminal proceeding. I understand that I must now complete this
report which will address issues which are in response to questions which are

specifically, directly and narrowly related to the performance of my official duties
or my fitness for office. If I refuse to comply with this order, I may be subject to
discipline for that refusal which can result in my dismissal from this agency.
Anything I say may be used against me in any subsequent department charges.
PO Justin Jacobsen #138 reporting, I have been a police officer with the Mount
Pleasant Police Department ·for five years and on Sunday, October 17 2010 I was working

the 12am-8am shift assigned to patrol post 3 in marked patrol unit 43.
While on routine patrol this officer was dispatched to a reported fight in progress at
Finnegan's Grill in the Thornwood Town Center. This officer responded from the
northern most part of my post and arrived on scene and observed large crowds of people
in the shopping center and numerous vehicles attempting to leave the scene. This

officer parked my RMP behind the marked Pleasantville unit with my emergency lights on
and advised HQ I was on scene. This officer then approached PO Hess from Pleasantville
PD and PO Castagna from this agency who were talking to the owner of the bar Steve Van
Ostr~nd.

They were standing behind PO Hess's vehicle. He advised us that there was a

fight and that someone had broken the window on the door of the restaurant and he was
holding the frame in his hand. He pointed over to the crowd and this officer was
asking him if he know who did it and was it on video-. At this time I heard an engine
rev and observed a vehicle drive around the turn and accelerate toward the exit. PO

Hess stepped out into the road way to attempt to get the vehicle to stop by raising
his hand and yelling stop. The car continued to accelerate and it had time to stop or
avoid PO Hess but continued its path. At this time PO Hess drew his fire arm and had
it at waist level when he was struck by the vehicle in his legs. At this time I heard
a gunshot and I had to jump out of the path of the moving vehicle as well. The vehicle
continued to speed away with PO Hess clinging to the hood and during this time I heard
three more gunshots. This officer drew my service weapon upon hearing the gunshots and
began to chase after the vehicle on foot. This officer then observed it strike a

marked Mt. Pleasant RMP and come to rest next to another uninvolved vehicle. While
approaching the suspect car I observed a male black exit the rear passenger side of
the vehicle and ordered him the ground. Another male black exited the front passenger
side of the vehicle and he was told to do same. The rear passenger Was hand cuffed by
this officer and the front passenger attempted to get up and walk away. He walked
around a pil~ar back into the roadway and was ordered to the ground and placed in

cuffs as well. During the apprehension of the passengers in the vehicle numerous
bystanders were in a state of frenzy and were obstructing this officer and PO
Castagna's attempts to take custody of the passengers. The crowd was ordered back so
that we could place the passengers in marked RMP's for officer and their safety. At
this time this officer went to check on PO Hess and saw that he was being tended to.

This officer then checked the driver of the vehicle who .was handcuffed behind his back
and lying face down. When he was turned over it was evident that he was in need of
medical aid. A female bystander wearing a white shirt or dress began CPR while this

officer retrieved as medical bag from and RMP and removed the oxygen and BVM and set
up same to render first aid. At this time PO Gilmarten began rescue'breathing and this
officer started chest compressions. An AED was brought over and this officer attached
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pads and shock was not advised and CPR was continued. The medic arrived on scene and
took over life saving techniques. The hand cuffs were removed from the driver during
live saving techniques. After he was transported by EMS this officer observed a cell
phone on the ground in the area of the driver. This officer was unsure of who was the
owner so it was placed in one of the Mt. Pleasant marked RMP' s -for security reasons.
This officer then continued to assist with crown control and Crime scene duties Until
I was removed from the sc·ene by my superiors.
Signature

D.O.:

Sqd. Superv. :
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